



GRETTON PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting of Gretton Parish Council held on 

Thursday 14th January 2016 in Gretton Village Hall 

PRESENT Councillors John Hurley (Chairman), Peter Marriott, Pat Andrews, G Hanson and F Wood
IN ATTENDANCE Katherine Noble (Clerk and RFO), County Councillor R Wilson, Borough Councillor R Allen and 3 members of the public.
1) Apologies for absence – Borough Councillor J Mason
2) Declarations of Interest – None.
3) Minutes – The Minutes of the Meeting held on 12th November were approved and signed.  RECORD OF VOTING:  3 in favour, 1 abstention.
4) Matters arising from the Minutes

a. Review outstanding issues;

· G Hanson was thanked for repairing the noticeboard.
· P Andrews met with Richard Waters from Gloucestershire Highways with regards to the footpath repairs between Manor Fields and the Royal Oak and the estimated cost for installing the footpath is £14,000.  The cost seemed rather high and Cllr Wilson said he would be prepared to make a contribution from his Highways Fund if a more realistic price could be sourced.  It was agreed this should be revisited.
· Snowplough update – P Andrews confirmed that the plough had been moved to Barn Farm and the blade had been adjusted to fit the machinery.  The paperwork has also been completed.  RESOLVED: The adjustments to the snow plough at a cost of £100 are approved.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour.

b. Telephone box update – It was agreed that the telephone box will be refurbished in the spring.  The Community Heartbeat Trust had kindly supplied the paint required.

(Cllr Wood joined the meeting at this juncture)
5) Tewkesbury Borough and Gloucestershire County Council Update

Cllr Wilson began by expressing his disagreement to the school transport service changes, which would require children to walk to the school in Winchcombe and Cllr Wilson would be trying to ensure the service is reinstated.
(Cllr Allen joined the meeting at this juncture).

Cllr Wilson stated that the County Councils budget will be agreed in February and the recommendation is that an increase is 4% is approved to help cover the increasing costs of adult and social care.

The Police and Crime Commissioner elections will be taking place in May and residents are encourage to vote.

Cllr Wilson is continuing to campaign to secure the reduction in the speed limit on B4077 to 50 mph.

(Cllr Wilson left the meeting at this juncture)
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Cllr Allen stated that the Joint Core Strategy is with the inspector and interim comments had been received.  There may be a further delay with the strategy being approved due to the requirements for care home allocation.  The Borough Council now has a 4 ½ year land supply.

J Hurley asked if an amended plan had been submitted by Spitfire Homes, Cllr Allen stated that he was not aware of any further application.

A discussion took place with regards to the Borough Councils planning officers lack of response to the Parish Council and being dismissive of the considered responses to planning applications.  Cllr Allen agreed to raise this with the Planning Manager.

6) Review of Action Plan
No further update.
7) Broadband
The Fastershire website now shows that cabinet E6 is no longer listed to be upgraded.  P Marriott contacted the organisation and it was confirmed that in fact the upgrade is still scheduled to be completed at the end of February.  Anyone who is unable to get 2mb per second using a land line will be able to use a satellite, however there will be on-costs association with this.

8) Highway Matters

a. Flooding/drainage – A manhole cover by the foot of the railway bridge has been leaking water and this is regularly happening in times of rain.  J Hurley has contacted Severn Trent twice regarding the issue and they have stated they are not responsible.  P Andrews agreed to check the hydraulic survey and to contact Highways.  There is also a problem of the leaves and gravel building up in the gutter and being washed into the road storm water drain.
9) Planning
Planning applications for consideration
15/01356/FUL - Erection of two storey rear extension and alterations to existing dwelling to include new porch on front elevation, installation of new rooflights and windows and application of through coloured render finish (revised scheme) at Westerham, Gretton Road, Gretton
RESOLVED:  No objection.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour.

Approvals granted by Tewkesbury Borough Council
No information had been received.
Application rejected by Tewkesbury Borough Council
15/00841/FUL – Residential development for the erection of 23 no. dwellings (including 9 affordable units) and associated landscaping, a new access, public open space and associated works at land rear of Church Row
Planning Enforcement
No issues reported.
10) Appointment of Internal Auditor

RESOLVED:  GAPTC are appointed as an independent body to complete an internal audit at a cost of approximately £150.00.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour. 
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11) To set the Budget for 2016/17 and agree Precept request

A long and thorough debate took place with regards to projects the Council wished to progress for the benefit of the village and the most appropriate way of financially managing these and to also ensure the Council has adequate reserves.

RESOLVED: The budget for 2016/17 is set at £10,901.16.  A separate account is set up and £3,000.00 transferred for emergency reserves.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour.

The Council decided that the Precept would need to be increased, although a larger proportion of reserves would be used to help off-set the increase.  RESOLVED: The Precept request of £8,230.00 is made to Tewkesbury Borough Council, which equates to a yearly cost of £35.96 for a Band D property.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour.
12) Financial Matters 
a. Internal Check Report – Reports for period July-September and October-December had been completed by G Hanson and no issues raised.
b. Payments to be agreed
The following payment had been made since the last meeting.

K Davies

£200.00
Cheque 492


Memorial maintenance
RESOLVED:  the following payment was authorised;


HMRC



£102.60
Cheque 493

Q3 PAYE payment

The account balance as at 24th December 2015 was £8,912.54 

13) Information and Correspondence
a. Gloucestershire’s draft Local Transport Plan (2015-2031) Consultation – Councillors were asked to review the document and forward any comments to the Clerk by the end of the month.
b. Tewkesbury Borough Council – Street Cleansing Review – The Council would request that the main street is swept at more regular intervals.
c. Tewkesbury Borough Council – Assessment of Land Availability for Gypsies, Travellers and Travelling Showpeople – No land was identified.
d. Mr McGowan – Green maintenance – RESOLVED: The Council would gladly accept Mr McGowans offer to carryout maintenance works and he would be reimbursed material expenses.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour.

e. External audit arrangements – RESOLVED:  The Council will use the services of the Smaller Authorities Audit Appointments Ltd.  RECORD OF VOTING:  All in favour.

f. Agree date for village clean up – This was deferred until the next meeting.

g. Letter from T Turner re school transport services – The Council had been copied into a letter that was sent to Gloucestershire County Council.  The Council wholeheartedly agreed with the letter and would send a letter requesting the bus services are reinstated.

h. Transparency funding – There is some funding available for Councils to help cover the costs of setting up and maintaining a website.  It was agreed that Councillors should review the requirements and agree by email if a bid should be submitted.
The date of the next meeting is Thursday 10th March 2016 at 7.00pm.

The meeting closed at 9.10pm.
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